
  

 

May 20, 2025 
 
Tyson Geist 
SEMA Construction, Inc. 
7353 S Eagle St 
Centennial, CO 80112 
 
RE:      Diehl Borrow Pit - File No. M-2018-054, 
 Surety Release Request (SL-1) 
 Full/Final Release Request 
 
Dear Tyson Geist: 
 
On May 13, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 111 Construction 
Materials Reclamation Permit Surety Release Request application for the Diehl Borrow Pit, which is 
located in Larimer County.  A review of the information received determined that the following additional 
information must be received before the Division can consider your application complete and technical 
review can begin.  Thus, your application is incomplete for the purpose of filing as of May 20, 2025. 
 
The name, address, and phone numbers of all owners of record to the affected land is required, per Rule 
4.17.1(1). According to the permit file, the affected lands are located on Parcel number 8023000030. The 
name and address provided for the affected lands on the Division’s Release Request form does not match the 
name and address for the parcel with the Larimer County Land Information site. Please provide the correct 
landowner information on the Release Request form. If the correct landowner information is not what is 
reflected with Larimer County, provide legal documentation showing the correct landowner information 
matching the information provided on the Division’s Release Request form.   
 
You have thirty (30) days from May 20, 2025, to submit all necessary documents that the Division needs for 
the application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the thirty-day period, the application has not been 
determined to be complete and filed, the Division may deny the application and terminate the application file. 
 
This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your application.  
The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of 
the Act after submittal of all required items. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 666-1065, or by email at 
Jocelyn.carter@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jocelyn L. Carter 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Amy Eschberger, DRMS 
 H. Bruce Humphries 
 
 


